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Overnight removal of pile rig delayed until either 10,13 or 14 February 2023 
The removal of the pile rig which was originally scheduled for between 30 January and 3 February 2022, has been 
delayed due to inclement weather and will now be removed in the early hours of the morning on either 10,13 or 14 
February 2023, again, depending on weather. 

The pile rig is oversized equipment and requires removal from site after hours to meet Transport for NSW 
requirements to keep the road network clear. 

The rig will be removed on a semi-trailer, travelling out from the construction site via Burroway Road and Hill Road. 

A number of precautions will be in place to minimise noise, however some noise, including reversing beeps may 
be unavoidable.

Tower Crane delivery and installation 17 to 19 February 2023 
The next stage of works will require the delivery of the tower crane.

Deliveries are expected to take place during usual working hours between 7am and 6pm on Friday 17 February, 
avoiding peak school traffic times where possible.

The installation of the crane on site will take place on the weekend of 18 and 19 February 2023 between the hours of 
7am and 6pm. We have chosen to complete these works on the weekend to minimise the risk involved in installation 
by ensuring no other workers are on site.

Should there be any delays due to inclement weather, the installation will take place on the following weekend, 25 
and 26 February 2023.

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important new school infrastructure.

Staying informed
School Infrastructure NSW will continue to share updates as the project progresses. Visit the project website at 
edu.nsw.link/WPNHS for all the project details, project updates and documentation or register via the form on the 
'Get involved' tab to have project updates and notifications like this emailed to you.
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